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COLLEGE PRINCIPALõS REPORT     

Mobile Phone Policy 
As has been widely distributed through the media the use of mobile phones will be banned in 
all government schools from the start of the 2020 school year. Please note that is a Ministerial 
Order and therefore school must comply. 
Discussion with staff has taken place to review the impact of the ban on teaching practice and 
intend for student input to be gathered during our Headstart program over the next three 
weeks. I will also be seeking input from parents to help prepare a ôFrequently Asked Questionsõ 
document to help our community to understand the policy. 
Year 7 2020 Information Evenings 
I had the pleasure of attending both 2020 Year 7 Information Evenings in the last week of October and I would 
like to congratulate Matt Sloan and Aimie Cribbin for running very successful events. There were packed houses 
on both nights and there was a really positive feeling at each. The highlight of each, for me, was the role played 
by our students ð they were what the Grade 6 students there were most interested in. As always our students did 
us proud. These events do not just happen, they have to be well organised and depend on the input of staff on 
the night. It is this willingness to put in that keeps this College growing and being successful 
Year 7-11 Presentation Evening 
This event will be held on Tuesday 26th November at the Drum Theatre. Students have been posted their formal 
invitations, and have received an email notifying them that they will be receiving an award on the evening. Staff 
will be receiving a formal invitation in their pigeon hole in the coming days. 
Year 12 Graduation Evening 
The final event for the year (apart from exams!) for our Year 12 students was held on Monday 4th November at 
the Robert Blackwood Hall at Monash University. It was a very enjoyable evening celebrating the successes of our 
students in their final year of schooling and meeting their families. Thank you very much to Senior Assistant 
Principals Jonathon Boyd and Robyn Hughes for their work in organising the evening which is always a 
spectacular and memorable event 

End of Year exams  
Exams for all year levels are now complete. The exam period is a major logistical event but ran very smoothly. 
Thanks to all staff involved in their organisation and to parents for the support of their students at this time 
Headstart Program 
On Monday 25th November all students will move up a year level for 2 ð 3 weeks and begin their 2020 
academic work. This is a very busy time for all as the students meet their new teachers and Vice-versa. 
John Baston - College Principal 
 

Acacia Campus:28 Isaac Road Keysborough 3173 Ph: 9798 1877 F: 9798 5196 
Banksia Campus: 8-20 Janine Road Springvale South 3172 Ph: 9546 4144 F: 9558 5761 

Postal Address: PO Box 211 Noble Park 3174 email: keysborough.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au website: 
www.keysboroughsc.vic.edu.au 

 

Student Absence Lines - Acacia Campus: 9549 8510    Banksia Campus: 9549 8511 
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ACACIA CAMPUS PRINCIPALõS REPORT  

The last term of the year has commenced. A quick lead in for the year 12s and then the campus farewell, 
graduation night , final exams and then off they go into their exciting and very varied futures. We wish them well 
in this incredible time in their lives.  
 
Coming back from the holidays both staff and students have noticed a significant change in the campus. We have 
some new teachers filling in for people on leave and lots of new facilities opening up for use. The PE spin room 
and weights area is open for business as is the new International area which has already been visited by some of 
our overseas agents and parents last Tuesday (they were very impressed). The STEM area has been finished with 
the installation of the Laser Cutter/Engraver in a separate area and now would have to be the best Systems 
Engineering/STEM room in the state, of course I may be a little biased. 

 
Student selections have been completed at years 10 to 12 and this has driven the number, type 
and location of subjects that will be available in 2020. We offer a great variety of subjects and 
with our numbers most are able to run. Students will be notified shortly of their successful selections.  
 
We are looking forward to our 2020 Year 7õs information night and are excited by the number of 
students that are choosing Keysborough College as their first choice school.  
Richard Hastings - Campus Principal - Acacia Campus 

 
 

BANKSIA CAMPUS PRINCIPALõS REPORT  

On Thursday 24th October, we held a special assembly to farewell another Year 12 cohort 
as they prepare for their exams and contemplate their future either in further studies or in 
the workforce. Our students all dressed up for the occasion in a variety of different 
costumes and acted and danced for the assembly which was entertaining for all. Before the 
assembly, the students planted a tree (which was donated by the CGD) as a symbol of the 
completion of the 2019 cohortõs secondary studies and entry into a new life stage. 

  

During the Assembly, it was my pleasure to introduce the 2020 
Banksia School Captains. Congratulations to Edison Vong and 
Abishah Mudaliar and thankyou to our outgoing captains Seth 
OõDonnell and Caitlyn Naitoko.  
  

Many Year 12 teachers held structured revision sessions with 
the students over the recent school break and before the 
exams commenced on Wednesday October 30th.  
  

Exams for other year levels have also taken place this term 
and I encourage all students to speak with their teachers if 
they have any concerns. 
 

It was my pleasure to attend the graduation lunch for our 
VCAL. It was great to see so many of our students receiving 
certificates for their vocation pursuits.  
  

The Premierõs Reading Challenge continued to be well-supported by our students at 
Banksia this year and has now concluded, with over 100 students having completed the whole challenge. The tally 
of books read continues to increase each year, which is a fantastic effort. Our library technician Deana Sansom 
coordinated this event and those students who completed the 2019 challenge were treated to a òparty lunchó as 
part of the reward for their efforts.  
  
Year 8 students and teachers from both campuses went to Lord Somers Camp, near Bacchus Marsh this term. They 
attended for three days and it was the perfect way for the students and teachers from both campuses to get 
together to do fun activities together. 
  

The college Year 7-11 Presentation Evening will be held at the Drum Theatre on Tuesday November 
26th. Families of students who are to receive an award should have received an invitation to attend. I 
encourage those families to take advantage of this opportunity to share in and celebrate their son/
daughterõs learning. 
 
Our 2020 Headstart program commences on Monday 25th November with all students moving up to 
their new year level. During this time students will have a preview of the year ahead.  

Patrick Boyd - Campus Principal - Banksia Campus 

Tree Planting Ceremony 

Campus Captains 
Abishah (above) 

And Edison (below) 
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SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
 

MONASH MENTORS 
Access Monash were delighted to celebrate the 2019 Year 12 Mentees from Keysborough College who 
graduated from the Access Monash Mentoring Program. An end of year celebration was held at Monash 
Universityõs Caulfield Campus on Thursday 10 October to commemorate the achievements of each mentee. 
Each mentee received individual mentoring from a current Monash University student throughout the year. Mentors 
provided invaluable advice and support to their mentees - providing insight into university life, clarifying future 

goals and supporting mentees with study tips throughout year 12. 

Congratulations to the following students who graduated from the program this year: 

Acacia campus: 

Justina Tea   Nyawid Borom  Jenny Pham  Vailan Kita  
 
Banksia campus: 
Kiss Me Ya   Winston Huor  Nishtha Sharma Minh Kha Nguyen  
Felicia Nguyen Alisa Ta Tran  Amandeep Kaur  John Nguyen  
 
Thank you to all of the mentors, parents/guardians and teachers who helped support the program throughout the 
year. 
 
To find out more about Access Monash and their mentoring program visit https://www.monash.edu/access 
 
 
YEAR 12 SOLO PERFORMANCES 
On Wednesday November 16th, the Year 
12 Drama students attended their solo 
performance exam at Kingston Arts 
Centre. They all presented a 7-minute 
performance that they scripted and 
rehearsed themselves. It is an incredibly 
challenging task and each student showed 
tremendous focus and commitment on the 
day. They represented Keysborough 
College beautifully and should be very 
proud of themselves. 
Ashleigh Phillips - Drama Teacher   
Banksia Campus 
 
 
YEAR 11 ACCOUNTING CROSS-CAMPUS EXCURSION 
On Tuesday, 20th August 2019, the Year 11 Accounting students of Acacia and Banksia, joined together to 
observe the operations of trading and service businesses in the newly redeveloped Glen Waverly Shopping 
Centre and BB8 Billiards Club, our first real world business evaluation. 
 
We were able to analyse the day to day operations of a business involving their assets, revenues and expenses 
incurred.  This helped us distinguish between how service and trading businesses determine their cost prices and 
expenses to gain revenue, and therefore, generate profit. 
 
Having the three time world champion billiard player Mr Foldvari as your coach really teaches you something. For 
many of us, we had never touched a cue in our life but by the end of it we were hitting shots off the cushion and 
flexing with our behind the back trick shots.   
 
We walked away knowing that òif we don't do what we love, we won't succeedó as motivated passion leads to 
success in your life. 
 
As students we are very appreciative of the lessons we learn, the skills we gained and the opportunities that arise. 
 
We would like to sincerely thank Mr Foldvari, Mrs Stokes and Mr DõRozario for organising this excursion and 
seeing our learning come to life. 
Daniel Skeels, Endrea Nguyen, Emily Huynh & Min Min Winand - Acacia Campus 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.monash.edu%2Faccess&data=02%7C01%7Cpfeiffer.david.r%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C3b1bf8f54de049baf05e08d75cf040dc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637080059318992616&sdata=ykCq3%2BgNW
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On the 20th of August 2019 the Year 11 Accounting classes of Banksia 
and Acacia went on an excursion to Glen Waverley. This excursion was 
useful to the Accounting classes as it provided insight for inspiring 
accounting and business students.  
 
During the day students split into smaller groups to complete a series of 
questions that would apply our knowledge of accounting into the ôreal 
worldõ. These questions involved: understanding business structures; 
identifying goods and services that a business would provide; as well as 
certain assets and expenses the business may have. 
 
The accounting classes would later gather together at BB8 billiards where 
Mr Foldvari demonstrated his amazing pool skills (still not as good as us). 
Most of us then learned how to play pool with a couple of training drills.  
 
Overall the excursion was a great time which also helped students apply 
their understanding of accounting into the ôreal worldõ and if there and 
any aspiring accounting or business students I would highly recommend. 
 
Pros of the excursion from students: 
òBeing able to learn how to play pool from a world champion.ó  
òUniting students from both Banksia and Acacia.ó 
Ethan Le, Chakra Hun, Rekik Gebreselassie & Duy Le ð Banksia Campus 

 

HISTORY BUFFSõ BIG DAY OUT! 
On 27th August the Acacia Year 11 History team visited the National Vietnam Veteransõ Museum located at 
Phillip Island. This day was a fantastic opportunity for the students to extend their knowledge and understanding 
about the Vietnam War though handling genuine military items and talking to Vietnam War veterans. The 
students were also given the opportunity to view the restoration of a genuine Canberra Bomber taking place 
within the museum and sit inside a Caribou aircraft! During the return trip there was also time to view the pelican 
feeding at San Remo along with a lunch of fish and chips (plus the occasional seagull attack!).    


